
 

La Causa, Inc. Board of Directors 

Wednesday December 4th, 2024, 11:30pm – 1:30pm 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Present: Scott Sanders, Bob Kotecki, Eddie Jimenez, Bob Buttermore, Erico Ortiz, Gus Hernandez, 
Aaron Bruner, Ken Little  

Staff:  Aracelly Bonilla  

 

After lunch which began at 11:30, the meeting was called to order at 12:05pm by Bob Kotecki (Board 
Chair) and quorum was established. Bob requested a motion to approve the previous meeting minutes 
and Scott Sanders so moved and seconded by Gus Hernandez.  

Bob Kotecki gave a short narrative on how this meeting is special as it features each division and 
department leader and gives the opportunity for the board to learn more about their accomplishments 
and future vision.  Luis Ayala reiterated the sentiment. 

Financial Update  

Aracelly Bonilla (CFO) mentioned how the budget proposal was presented to the Finance & Audit 
Committee and approved during November’s meeting.  Moreover, she spoke to how this is a summarized 
view and details were available if needed but wanted to condense the conversation around high-level 
revenue and expense discussion.  As such, Aracelly spoke to major budget assumptions and changes 
from prior budget submittals. 

 



 

Conversations centered around social services continuing to be a focal area for 2025.  Aracelly spoke to 
the different initiatives, e.g. utilization measures, cost austerity measures and revenue enhancing tactics 
such as diversification into other programs, e.g. CSC, 3rd shift mobile. 

 

 

 

 

Aracelly briefly spoke to the comparison year over year regarding revenue and expense composition and 
concluded her presentation.  

 

 



 

As a result of the presentation there were no questions from the board.  

 

Luis Ayala spoke to seek approval on two resolutions (highlighted below):  

 

 

 

The budget proposal was approved by Scott Sanders and seconded by Gus Hernandez.  

Gus Hernandez had questions around sales comps in the area and whether the numbers were in the 
vicinity of our offer, to which Luis responded that 7 sales comparable were presented that all came 
within +/- 5% of the existing offer.  Gus also mentioned the sales loss was more a paper loss and La Causa 
will receive cash that can go toward debt reduction – thus reducing future interest payments.   

The resolution was brought to a vote and was approved by Ken Little and seconded by Aaron Bruner. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The following slides were presentations by division and department directors, showcasing 
accomplishments and highlighting future objectives: Lydia Reaves (Director of Early Education), Kari 
Hendricks (Director of Education), Karl Schoendorf (Director of Crisis Nursery), Jacob Eisen (Director of 
Social Services), Spencer Brink (Director of Marketing), Joanne Diaz (Director of HR), Aderson Gonzalez 
(Director of IT),  

 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

Both Bob Kotecki and Luis Ayala wished everyone a very happy and safe holiday season.  Meeting 
adjourned at 1:15pm  

 

 

 

 

 

 


